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STAFF:       

  Pastor: Fr. Joe Culotta 980.1810 Ext. 2 stmarkpastor@bellsouth.net  

 Deacon: David Varner 352-804-1924 Dvarner11@att.net 

  Pastoral Associate: Sr. Terry Bretthauer, MSBT 980-1810 Ext. 3 stmarkpa@bellsouth.net  

  Secretary: Lindsay Wright 980-1810 Ext. 1 stmarkrc@bellsouth.net  

  Director Family, Children & Youth: Mary Beth Crumly 980-1810 Ext. 5 stmarkfcy@bellsouth.net  

  Bulletin: Paola Garza 980-1810 Ext. 6 stmarkre@bellsouth.net  

  Adult Ed, RCIA, Lectors & EM Phil Boettcher 980-1810 Ext. 7 pfboettcher@att.net  

  Bookkeeper: Tana Bisch 980-1810 Ext. 8 stmarkfi@bellsouth.net  

  Youth – Grade 9-12 JCREW: Kathy Okrongley 980-1810 Ext. 4 stmarkyouth@bellsouth.net  

 Youth – Grade 6-8 BLAST: Tom Elie 843-345-5775 thomaseelie@aol.com 

  Music: Dave and Amy Hains 985-2976 amyhains@gmail.com  

  Youth Choir: Raul Gomez 602-9626 raulc.gomez@gmail.com 

  Nursery: Nora Donnelly 516-458-9549 nwd946@aol.com 

  Social Hall Rentals: Bonnie Murphy 410-3494 bam01126@bellsouth.net 

MINISTRIES:       

  Altar Servers: Gail Sanson 919-4898 gailsanson@me.com 

  Bereavement Ministry: Darlene McCulloch 229-7134 jamesfmcculloch@bellsouth.net  

  Feast of Saint Mark: 
Vince Di Chiara 
Ann Penton 

222-2777 
903-9073 

dichiarav@bellsouth.net 
ann.penton@icloud.com 

  Finance Council: Ken Reimann 229-9812 kreimann@bellsouth.net  

  First Light: Ruth Cook 991-1849 ruthcook@bellsouth.net  

  Greene County Food: Peter Bibbo 441-9889 michboru@gmail.com 

  Hospitality Committee: Jeanne Welsh 807-3968 j.bwelsh12@gmail.com 

  Knights of Columbus: Brandon Moseley 919-7868 kofc13446@aol.com 

  Liturgy Committee: 
Phil Boettcher 
Lou Inzinna 

541-5625 
991-8649 

pfboettcher@att.net 
lcinzinna@bellsouth.net 

  Pastoral Council: Paul Albano 991-8008 docpja1@aol.com 

 Prayer Shawl Ministry Linda Townsley 407-461-0265 ljtownsley@gmail.com 

  Property Management: Ann Penton 903-9073 ann.penton@icloud.com  

  Scouting: Tom Elie 843-345-5775 thomaseelie@aol.com 

  St. Vincent de Paul Society: Janet Haines 616-5431 janetmhaines@bellsouth.net  

  Stewardship Committee: Sammy Romano 862-9833 salvadorromano@me.com  

  Supper Club: Cathy Johnson 266-9685 pilgrimmta@att.net  

  Ushers:  Scott Riley 266-2882 elmeister1@gmail.com 

  Welcome Committee: Cricket Justice 968-3070 cricket.justice@gmail.com  

 

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
June 17, 2018 

Volume XX #24 

 
7340 Cahaba Valley Road  

Birmingham, AL 35242 

All mail to P.O. Box 380396 

Birmingham, AL 35238 

 

Phone: (205) 980-1810 

Email: stmarkrc@bellsouth.net 

Fax: (205) 980-9208  

Website: www.stmarkrc.org 

Masses: 

Saturday Vigil: 4:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 7:45 A.M. and 10:30 A.M. 

Holy Days: 7:00 A.M. and 6:00 P.M. 
 

Confession: 

Saturday: 2:30–3:30 P.M. or by appointment 
 

Weekday Mass (Chapel): 

Wednesday: 6:00 P.M. 

Thursday and Friday: 8:30 A.M. 

First Saturday: 9:00 A.M. 

 

Office Hours: 
Tuesday through Friday: 8:30 A.M. – 3:30 P.M. 
The Church office closed on Monday. 
After Hours Emergency: Father Culotta: 980-1810 #2 or 408-2766 
 

Chapel Open for Prayer 
Monday through Thursday: 6:00 A.M. – 7:00 P.M. 
Friday: 6:00 A.M. – 3:30 P.M. 
Saturday and Sunday: 6:00 A.M. – 7:00 P.M. 
First Friday Exposition: 9:00 A.M. – 12:00 Noon 
 

Marriage Requirements at least six months in advance: 
Meet with Father Culotta @ 980-1810, ext. #2  
Visit wedding link on Website prior to meeting 
 

Baptism Requirements & Preparation Class: 
Contact Ashley and Nadder Fawaz at 706-3160 or 
lafawaz@gmail.com  
 

Happy  
Wl sp}~ÖęUl¤Â 
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Mon. Jun 18  ï 10:30 A.M.  Somerby  - Communion Service                            

Wed. June 20  ï 6:00 P.M. ï Paul Contorno  

Thu. June 21  ï 8:30 A.M. ï John Loosie  

Fri. June  22  ï 8:30 A.M. ï Communion Service  

Sat. June 23 - 4:00 P.M.  ï Carol Ann Pilitteri  

Sun. June 24  - 7:45 A.M. ï George Gustin  

Sun. June 24 ï 10:30 A.M.  ï People of the Parish  

18 Mon - 1 Kgs 21:1 -16/Mt 5:38 -42  

19 Tue - 1 Kgs 21:17 -29/Mt 5:43 -48  

20 Wed - 2 Kgs 2:1, 6 -14/Mt 6:1 -6, 16 -18  

21 Thu - Sir 48:1 -14/Mt 6:7 -15  

22 Fri -  2 Kgs 11:1 -4, 9 -18, 20/Mt 6:19 -23  

23 Sat - 2 Chr 24:17 -25/Mt 6:24 -34  

24 SUN - THE NATIVITY OF SAINT JOHN THE BAPTIST  

             Is 49:1 -6/Acts 13:22 -26/Lk 1:57 -66, 80  

Weekly Readings  

Financial Information 
 

           Weekend of 6/10/18 

 

Total Collected                         $        60,911 

 

          Year to Date 

   

Total Collected  $      775,149 

Budgeted   $      734,651 

 

Detailed report will be available in next week's bulletin 

 

Larry Angell Sally Kelley Cecilia Ragusa 

Howard Bayless Susann Kircher Elena Sain 

Jennifer Bayless Mary Grace LaRussa Sue Schumacher 

Virginia Bayless Rose LeBlanc Gertrude Sgroi 

Emerson K. Boyken Kathy Lupenski Vita Stamba 

Mike Breipohl Lisa Lupenski Don St. Denis 

Sam Culotta Kathy Matuszak Ernie Stump 

Hope DeFalco Jim Meggs Jackie Tevendale 

Penny Downes Bobbie Mitchim Sharon Varano 

Carlos Godinez Marietta Molay Deacon David Varner 

Joseph Guenther Georgeann Moseley Santo Vizzina 

George James Elizabeth Anne Murphy Jeanne Welsh 

Barbara Jones Shannon Price Leslie Wiles 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 

Prayer List  

Padre Pio Group 

Mass and Intentions  

With a grateful heart I want to say thank you for 

the many who stopped to say ”Farewell” last 

Sunday and for those generously supported my 

new ministry in the Savannah Diocese. 

I ask the blessing of God the Father, God the 

Son and God the Holy Spirit be with each of you. 

Sr. Terry 

 

Thank You  

Dear parishioners, 
 

After an active year of doing music each week, 
the 10:30 choir will be taking a break for the 
month of July.  All Masses during July will be 
done with cantors and accompanists only.   
 

During the months of June and August, the 
choir will be singing simple music since there will 
be no practice during the week.  Anyone who 
would like to give singing with the choir a try 
(even if you only come once), is welcome to join 
us at 9:30 AM on a Sunday morning for a warm-
up, then sing with us for that June or August 
10:30 Mass. 
We in the music ministry enjoy singing with you 
each week and look forward to coming back 
fresh and ready this Fall. 

Have a peaceful Summer, 

Amy Hains 

SME Music Director 

 

The Padre Pio Prayer Group of Birmingham will meet 
on Saturday, June 23rd at 10am at Our Lady of 

Sorrows Catholic Church.  We begin each time with 
Adoration, the Holy Rosary and Benediction - 

followed by the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass.  Won't you 
join us for prayer? All are welcome! For more 

information call Angela Kolar at 991-9554. 
 

 

Next week the second collection will benefit 
the Missions Co-op 

Sympathy 

 Let us pray to the Lord for all who have died, especially 

éHarry Myson, husband of Marilynn Myson 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Liturgical Schedule 
Saturday, 

June 23, 2018 
4:00 PM 

Sunday,  
June 24, 2018 

7:45 AM 

Sunday 
June 24, 2018 

10:30 AM 

Extraordinary 
Minister of 

Communion 

Cathy Johnson, Ann Penton,  
Sandra Haralson, Tom Huddleston,  

Beverly Huddleston 

Jodie James, Ginny Willis,  
Nancy Ladshaw, Renet Fagan, 

Annamarie DiCihara 

Leonard Mueninghoff, Vincent Lovoy, John Elkourie, 
Geri Elkourie, Joe Scotch, Mary Beth Crumly, 

Rosemary Johnson, Bonnie Murphy, Phillip Boettcher 

Ushers 
Mike Burns, Pam Griese,  

Ray Morin 
Amos Mitchim, Bobbie Mitchim, 

Michael Rall, Kurt Friend 
Wayne Gwaltney, George Juneman,  

Jay Aycock 

Lector 
Ree Morin – 1 
Fred Bisch - 2 

Jim E Smith, Jr. – 1 
Ray Emmerson - 2 

Phillip Troha – 1 
Bill Webb - 2 

Mass Coordinator Heidi and Leonard Mueninghoff Patricia and Bill Roach Tom and Mary Ann Stith 

   Altar Server 
Emma Zaiontz,  

Nicholas Foster, Samantha Gagliano 

Laura Valderrama, 
 Delaine Coleman,  

Kim Pham, Kaitlyn Fagan 

Kaitlyn Shields,  
Jackson Shields, Tilly Gwaltney,  
Anja Trierweiler, Brock Shields 

Greeters Linda Garinger, Karen Kapp, Janet Mareno Diane and Anthony Cuicchi Bill Tevendale, Myrna Scotch, Nancy Collis 

Altar Linens Diane Stith   

Cantors Susan Richards Allison Creel Allison Creel 

This space is now available! 
 

Contact Pat Smith at 298-1855 
or psmithjp@aol.com 

 

This space is now available! 
 

Contact Pat Smith at 298-1855 
or psmithjp@aol.com 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Jimhof51@gmail.com  

Dear Parishioners, 
 
It has been brought to our attention that the microphones for the hearing impaired are not working 
well. This is part of the overall problem with our aging sound system. After assessing the system, we 
realized that the underlying problem cannot be fixed until a new system is installed. To this end, we 
are diligently working toward a possible temporary fix and a permanent solution with a new system. 
We have met with an Audio Visual Company to address both of these solutions. Meanwhile we truly 
appreciate your patience with our aging system. ς Amy Hains, Music Director 
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For  membership info  

please  

Contact  

Tom Heberlein  
kofc13446@aol.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 TRAVEL PLANNING  

 
Experienced agent.  

No fees.  
 

Call Patty George , 
St. Markôs parishioner 

205-901-1303 
 

pattygeorgetravel@yahoo.com  
  

mailto:pattygeorgetravel@yahoo.com


 

Honoring ALL Our Dads  
Our FORMED Pick of the Week is 

 
 
Following the Marion year in honor of the 100th Anniversary of Our Lady of Fatima, Bishop Baker has 

dedicated 2019 to Saint Joseph, her spouse and Jesusô foster father.   

 

 

PRAYER TO ST. JOSEPH FOR ONE'S FAMILY  

Joseph, strengthen in our family  every bond of love which unites us -- the marriage bond,  the love of 

parent and child,  the bonds of mutual love between all.  Joseph, protect our family  from every danger from 

without  and from every threat  to peace, unity and harmony within.  Joseph, teach us to be  kind and loving 

towards one another,  careful for one another, tolerant of one another,  forgiving towards one another.  
Joseph, may contentment with our lot  and joy in each other  abound in our house,  as we seek faithfully to 

serve  and greatly to love God.  Joseph, be you yourself  a father towards the family  of ours,  and pray Mary  
be a mother to us.  

(Note: This prayer was taken from the booklet "Devotions to Saint Joseph" by Brian Moore, S.J., printed and published by the 
Society of St. Paul.)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLASS REUNION 

John Carroll Class of 1968 50th Year Reunion  

For information contact Jeanne Dinah Hale at 

jeannehale@bellsouth.net or 481-9616 

 EWTN Job Posting 
 

EWTN positions in Irondale: 
Application Analyst (Religious Catalogue), 
Customer Service Representative (Religious 

Catalogue), 
On-Air Promotions Producer/Editor, Marketing 

Specialist, Broadcast Traffic Assistant, IT Support 
Technician II, Viewer Services Representative. 

For information on job requirements, go 
to www.ewtn.com  Please email cover letter, 

salary requirements & resume to 
humanresources@ewtn.com  EOE 

 

mailto:jeannehale@bellsouth.net
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- Family, Children, Youth Ministry  
 

Register for Fall Parish School of 

Religion 
Register online at stmarkrc.org or print the registration form and return it to 
the church office.  Registration forms are also available in the Narthex at the 
Greeterôs Desk and in the church office. 
 

We kindly ask that all registrations are submit prior to the start date of August 
19th.  All registrations received after this date will be charged a $20 Extra Processing Fee to cover individual 

materials orders. 
 

First Communion and Confirmation 
It is very important and helpful for us to get accurate numbers for class preparation prior to 
August.  If your child is in a sacramental prep program, please register soon.    

A copy of the childôs baptismal certificate must be provided with registration. If registering online, please email 
a copy to familyfaith@stmarkrc.org or turn it in at the church office. 

Confirmation Parent Meeting:  August 12, 2018 9:00AM Social Hall PLC Attendance is 
mandatory for your childôs participation in the program.   
 
First Communion Parent Meeting: September 30, 2018  9:00AM Social Hall PLC. 
Attendance is mandatory for your childôs participation in the program.   

 

As Always, Your Service and Support are Needed 
We need Catechists, Catechist Assistants and substitutes.  Please prayerfully consider being involved in this most 
important ministry of passing on our incredible Catholic faith to our children.  Not only is it very rewarding, the 
children of Catechists and Aids are exempt the fees.    

We also need room parents, an office monitor, and miscellaneous event coordinators/volunteers.  Please contact 
Mary Beth Crumly at familyfaith@stmarkrc.org for more information. 

 

Finding yourself looking for a little something more this summer? Come join 
us for a summer Bible study in a relaxed environment that allows you to build 
a basic understanding of Scripture.  Study meets each Wednesday in the RCIA 
classroom excluding July 4th.   For more information, contact  
familyfaith@stmarkrc.org.  
 

  

mailto:familyfaith@stmarkrc.org

